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Minutes of the Council meeting held on the Tuesday 6th August 2019 in the Village Hall, 
Shipton Moyne.

Present: Cllrs C Hallpike (Chair), D Gibbings, Anne Carr-Jones, P Kass, B Birdwood, County Councillor S Hirst, District Cllr N Ind, and the Clerk Mrs. J Hunt.
1. To allow public consultation – None
2. To receive and accept any apologies for absence – None received
3. To receive amendments to members register of interests and declarations of interest to items on the agenda – None
4.  To agree minutes of the 25th June 2019 – Minutes were agreed as presented.
5. Matters arising from the minutes and not on the agenda – It was agreed to contact R Gray (Highways) with a view to having the gates at the entrance to the village on the Tetbury Road made the same size and to enquire if a refund was payable was due as payment had been made towards the cost of 4 full size gates. Southside resurfacing had taken place, thanks were expressed to the District and County Councillors. Compliments have been received on the much improved play area. P Nicholls had asked if he could buy a small bay to position in the corner of the recreation ground to dispose of the grass cuttings – agreed.

6. Report from County Councillor S Hirst – Nothing to report. Councillors still have concerns over pot holes in Hedgeditch lane and on Tetbury Road near the entrance to Close Farm. Concern was also expressed on the state of the pavements in the village.
7. Report from District Councillor N Ind – CDC has a Climate emergency policy and Tetbury Town Council are producing a climate strategy. The Valley Trading application is undergoing more scrutiny. The budget surplus will be used for the new waste service starting in the autumn. Tetbury Care is looking at general care in the community for all ages, their next meeting is in October.
8. Police report – As attached. The format of the report had been amended as request by Council.
9. Report on Gigaclear progress – Following the successful meeting with Stephen Harris a report had been put on the website and will be in the next Village Newsletter. The Chairman to keep the village up dated on progress via S Harris.
10. Report on the Recreation Ground – See item 5. One more bird spikes to be fitted. Football club carrying out repairs as agreed and covered by grant.
11. To discuss planning application received – 
	19/00807/FUL & 19/00808 LBC Full Application for Erection of single storey rear extension, internal alterations and insertion of roof dormer window, installation of vehicular gate at 1 Woodlands Cottages Easton Grey Road Westonbirt Tetbury Gloucestershire
No objection


12. To note planning applications received between meetings – None
13. To note bank reconciliation – Noted as presented.
14 To agree payments to be made and note payments made between meetings – 

	Payee
	Cheque No
	Amount

	K P Gardens June
	BACS
	234.00

	K P Gardens July
	BACS
	156.00


All payments were agreed.
Clerk informed Council she had had to purchase a new printer and would be charging £30.00 (1/3 of the cost) on her expenses claim in September. 
15. To consider and action correspondence received –
· Ian Crawley – Community Led Housing – Cllrs agreed to meet with Ian Crawley and C McDonald to discuss further. Clerk to reply asking for dates.
· Winter updates – As previous year.
16. To receive Councillors reports – 
Cllr Birdwood concerned at the speed of traffic through the village queried a 20 mile speed limit and flashing signs. Clerk to email PC S Jupp to ask for speed check when in the area.

Cllr Hallpike Cranmore Farm have uncovered a footpath at the entrance to the Farm which had been covered over.

Cllr Birdwood to arrange a committee to organise 75 year VE day celebrations on 8th May 2020. 
17.  Date and time of the next meeting – 22nd October 2019 at 7.30pm.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.25pm.
Chairman………………………………………………………….. 22nd October 2019

